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Niton Central News

Welcome!

September has always been a time of excitement and anticipation for me. Growing up on a
grain farm it was the end of the season, with back to school bringing in a new year, new grade,
new friends and new learning. As an educator, | continue to look forward to getting back to
school and meeting students, families and staff. Our staff has had a busy week preparing for
our students' arrival and we can't wait for a new year of learning to begin! Welcome back to all
our former Knights! We look forward to meeting our new students and families. Below you will
find information for next week. This year, your Niton Central News will be sent via email on
Sundays (or the first day before a school week begins). | am looking forward to meeting you!
Ms. Jan Wiens

Principal, Niton Central School

mailto:janwien@gypsd.ca

Home Room Teachers

preK/K Mrs. Jenna Robinson mailto:jennrobi@gypsd.ca
Grade 1/2 Ms. Shania Miller mailto:shanimill@gypsd.ca
Grade 3/4 Mr. Thomas Meier mailto:thommeie@gypsd.ca

Grade 5/6 Ms. Erin Stoffelen mailto:erinstof@gypsd.ca

Grade 7 Mrs. Jacey Maskell mailto:jacemask@gypsd.ca

Grade 8 Mr. Aaron Fern mailto:aarofern@gypsd.ca
Grade 9 Mr. Alan Stoyles mailto:alanstoy@gypsd.ca

Re-Entry Plan

Please read Grande Yellowhead Public School Division's Re-Entry Plan as posted on the
gypsd.ca website: Re-Entry Plan. Niton Central School daily routines from last year will remain
in place at this time. This includes:
1. Front entry/exit doors for students. Three designated entries and exits. (JKG/KG,
Elementary, Junior High) Signage used. Classes will be in Cohorts (JKG/KG, Gr. 1-2, Gr. 3-
4, Gr. 5-6 and Gr.7-9) for all breaks as per GYPSD re-entry plan.
2. Only staff and students will be permitted to enter the school, parents/community must
book an appointment or wait in the office reception.
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3. All staff and students agree to take the Alberta Health Daily Checklists every morning and
stay home if they answer yes to any of the questions.

4. At all school entries hand sanitizers will be available and required prior to entering the
school.

. Sanitizing and cleaning of surfaces and high use areas throughout the day.

. Two students maximum in bathrooms.

. Water bottles for personal use are highly recommended.

. Lockers will be assigned.

. Students must be seated to eat lunch. There will be limited social distanced seating

O 00 N O O

where lunch can be eaten. Students will be asked to disinfect any eating station before
and after using. Microwaves, vending machines will not be provided. Sharing of food is
prohibited.

10. JR High (grade 7 - 9) students will be allowed to be off-campus for lunch providing
students have parental permission. This form was emailed to parent/guardian emails on
Friday, September 3, 2021.

Niton Handbook 2021-2022.pdf

pdf The Niton Central School Handbook has been updated for the 2021 -
2022 school year.
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New for the 2021 - 2022 School Year

We are asking parent/guardians to notify the school in advance if your student will be absent.
This can be done by emailing/phoning the office (you may leave a message) or emailing your
student's teacher. If we are not aware of an anticipated absence, we will be calling home to
confirm our student's whereabouts.

OFFICE CONTACTS 8:00 am - 4:00 pm
Mrs. Brandy Benson (Administrative Assistant) - 780-795-3782
mailto:brandbens@gypsd.ca
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https://open.alberta.ca/dataset/56c020ed-1782-4c6c-bfdd-5af36754471f/resource/58957831-a4ab-45ff-9a8e-3c6af7c1622e/download/covid-19-information-alberta-health-daily-checklist-2021-08.pdf
https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/6133c5978f801d3433e885d1
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